

## CITY OF NEW BEDFORD JONATHAN F. MITCHELL, MAYOR

October 31, 2022

City Council President Ian Abreu and Honorable Members of the City Council 133 William Street, Room 215 New Bedford, MA 02740

RE: Intermunicipal Agreement with the Town of Acushnet for Waterfront Improvements on Lake Street

Dear Council President Abreu and Members of the City Council:

I am enclosing for your consideration an Intermunicipal Agreement with the Town of Acushnet for Waterfront Improvements on Lake Street.

At its sole expense the Town of Acushnet is interested in improving and maintaining a certain parcel of property owned by the City of New Bedford on Lake Street. The improvements consist of creating parking lots and a beach; clearing brush, establishing walking trails, outfitting the lake with fishing docks, creating a playground area enclosed with a fence and establishing a gathering area equipped with in-place Hibachi type grills and picnic tables.

In addition to constructing and maintaining the improvements and area, the Town of Acushnet will obtain insurance coverage. Any contractors or vendors completing work at the property shall obtain the same coverage and the City of New Bedford will be named as an additional insured on all policies. The term on the agreement is for twenty-five years.

Thank you for your consideration of this matter.

Sincerely

Jonathan F Mitch

Mayor

/

Attachment

CITY HALL • 133 WILLIAM STREET • NEW BEDFORD, MA 02740 • TEL: (508) 979-1410 • FAX: (508) 991-6189

IN CITY COUNCIL, November 10, 2022

Referred to the Committee on City Property.

Dennis W. Farias, City Clerk

a true conv attest.

dfunis h- danies

City Clerk